
 

 

THE CROWN 
Pastor’s Corner 
 
“Do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renew-
ing of your minds, so that you may discern what is the will of God—

what is good and acceptable and perfect.” – Romans 12:2 
 
Since Epiphany we have been using the book Five Practices of Fruit-
ful Congregations by Robert Schnase as we consider how God is call-
ing us into the future. Through this time we have been meeting in 
small groups to talk about Schnase’s ideas and how they may apply 
to us. We have had conversations around how we can offer more 
hospitality to each other and to our guests. We have explored what 
passionate worship looks like for us and how we may be more inten-
tional about our faith development. 
 
This month we will be exploring risk-taking mission and extravagant 
generosity. We are a congregation who has always been strong in 
supporting outreach efforts and missions, particularly financially; how-
ever, Schnase challenges us to consider mission and service in terms 
of building relationships. It is about leaving our comfort zones to work 
with people who may be very different from us. In these situations, all 
parties gain from the experience that is shared. This is like sponsoring 
a refugee family through Church World Service and being a guide and 
source of hospitality as they adjust to the customs of our country and 
area. Extravagant generosity far exceeds what we usually call our of-
ferings or giving to the church. This invites us to see our stewardship 
as how we share all of our resources with others like the first disciples 
in the Book of Acts. It is a pooling of resources so that all have what 
they need. How might we make our resources available to other 
groups within our community as a community partner?  
 
An overarching theme in this book is asking us to reflect on how we 
engage our greater community. Do we know them? Might we offer 
them worship in a place where they naturally gather? Are there 
“hands-on” mission projects we can undertake to build relationships 
within the greater community or world? Listening for God’s wisdom on 
questions like these is important work. I hope you join in the discus-
sion sessions on the weeks of March 13

th
 and March 27

th
.  

 
Blessings and peace, 

Rev. Kuhn 
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 Worship services are available online via our Website, Youtube, or Facebook. For bulletins and more in-
formation visit www.apostlesucc.com/sermons.   

 
Worship services can also be accessed toll free via the Worship by Phone Line at : 888-440-0106.  

No internet, no problem. You can worship by phone each week during the worship time or choose from 
the library of recorded worship services. Simply dial the toll-free number and follow the prompts. 

A Message from the Council President 

“Faith is taking the first step even when you can’t see the whole staircase.” 
 
I was driving around town on errands and this church sign caught my eye.  As I thought about it, the senti-
ment seemed to resonate with what we as a church congregation are being asked to do…..take that first 
step out to consider what a church vitality consultant might do to assist us with the future of Church of the 
Apostles.  The first step is giving the OK to support forming an Investigation Team to look at the various 
organizations who do this work and what the best fit for our church might be.  Many of you are taking part 
in some discussions about this when you have joined and participated in the group sessions about the 
“Fruitful Congregations” sermons. And these sessions are continuing through the month of March.  You 
can still join in….call the church office to register or use the REALM app to sign up.   
 
In doing some Bible study about this topic of faith, I found two passages that fit my thoughts on the topic: 
“Truly I tell you, if you have faith as small as a mustard seed you can say to this mountain: “Move from 
here,” and it will move. Nothing will be impossible for you.” -  Matthew 17:20 and “Faith without works is 
dead.”  - James 2:17 
 
The first passage reassures us that faith can move mountains; if we put our trust in God, his power can 
help US to move mountains.  And following up; WE must do the works of faith in God.  We need to put out 
trust in God’s will for us and listen for his voice to direct our works.  Some of those works involve getting 
involved in the discussion groups and lending your input to the effort.  If an Investigation Team is formed, 
commit to being supportive and involved in following the efforts of the team.  And if a consultant comes to 
COA, be involved with your participation of the work to revitalize COA for the coming years.  Many good 
works directed by faith have come from members of our congregation; and many more will surely come.   
 
Blessings, 
Donna Carr   

https://apostlesucc.org/sermons/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4hLE8sf9_UuZgsh48PxREA/featured
https://www.facebook.com/ChurchoftheApostlesLancaster
http://www.apostlesucc.com/sermons
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Church Happenings and News 

New Bible Study Forming 
 
Join in an 8-week Bible Study held each Tuesday, March 8 – April 26

th
, from 10:30-11:30 in Homestead’s 

Burkholder Chapel (located in the apartment building). Titled “An Old Testament Journey Through Holy 
Week,” we will discuss the connections between Matthew’s telling of Holy Week and the Old Testament. 
This ecumenical study is a great opportunity for all seeking to intentionally journey through Lent and into 
Easter. 
 
Each session will be led by Pastor Joe. The first week will focus on Bible basics that gives insight to the 
variety of translations and interpretations of Scripture. Succeeding sessions will focus on Jesus’ progres-
sion through Holy Week and the underlying scriptural connections to Israel’s prophets and teachers. Con-
versations include the stories of: 

• Jesus’ Triumphant Entry  
• The Parable of the Wicked Tenants 
• Questioning of Jesus by the Pharisees, Sadducees, and Essenes 
• Signs of the End of the Age 
• Jesus’ Death 
• and His Resurrection 

 
Bring a bible and your curiosity as we explore and discuss with one another. 

Jesus De/Constructed: Rediscovering the Freaking Awesome Jesus for 
the First Time Again & Again 
Diana Butler Bass & Tripp Fuller, two contemporary theologians are looking at how the church has con-
fined and misrepresented Jesus over the years. They are offering a video conversation each Thursday in 
Lent at 5 pm and Rev. Kuhn is offering a 7 pm discussion via Zoom based on their conversation and Bass’ 
book, Freeing Jesus: Rediscovering Jesus as Friend, Teacher, Savior, Lord, Way, and Presence. If you 
are interested in this discussion, please register via Realm or with Rev. Kuhn. 

The Labyrinth in Lent 
For the season of Lent, we will have a labyrinth available for you to walk on Wednesdays with greeters 
available from 10-11 am, and 5-6 pm weekly. A labyrinth may resemble a maze but there is no wrong way 
to walk it. There is one path into the center and the same path brings you back out. It invites us to walk in 
to the heart of God and then to walk back out to the world again. There will be meditation sheets available 
to assist you as well. 

It’s Twins!! 
Jonathan & Lucy Paredes are expecting twin boys who are due in May! To celebrate with them, we will 
have a baby shower on Sunday March 27

th
 during the youth group gathering from 6 pm - 7 pm in Fellow-

ship Hall. Gifts may be brought that morning or given to Rev. Kuhn ahead of time. Let’s be part of the cele-
bration. All are welcome!  

https://homebrewedchristianity.lpages.co/jesusdeconstructed/?fbclid=IwAR38PWVSb7lAiFXLXRFUaJv_tZpunVWJex_EQ4uLwh86RAc0zFkCJnty2w8
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Parish Life Book 
Club 

Book Club meets in the 
Narthex on the 2nd 
Tuesday of each month 
at 2:00 pm! Please con-
sider joining us whether 
you have read the book 
or not. Below are our 
upcoming books and 
days. Any Questions? 
Contact Clara Kosmela 
at (717) 569 - 9960.  

• March 8, 2022: 
Code Talker  by 
Chester Nez  

• April 12, 2022:  Ro-
sie Project by Grae-
me Simision 

• May 10, 2022: The 
Girl You Left Behind 
by Jojo Moyes 

• June 14, 2022: Four 
Winds by Christin 
Hannah 

• July 12, 2022: Ap-
ples Never Fall by 
Lianne Moriarty 

• August 9, 2022: 
American Dirt by Ja-
nine Cummings 

 

Upper Room Daily 
Devotionals 

Looking to grow your 
spiritual practices with 
daily prayer, scripture, 
and reflection? The Up-
per Room is a great re-
source provided by the 
church to aid you in 
knowing and experienc-
ing God more fully. Pick 
up a copy any Sunday 
at the Welcome Center 
or call the church office 
if you need a copy 
mailed to you. The de-
votionals are free with 
donations being wel-
come.  

Church Happenings & News 

“Heat it Up” Boiler Campaign - Update 
Thank you to the numerous households who have already contributed to the 
“Heat It Up” campaign. As of writing this article, this congregation has al-
ready contributed over $34,000 towards the $40,000 goal to replace our fail-
ing boilers. If you have not yet given in support of this desperately needed 
work, please consider joining in to help us span the remaining $6,000 need-
ed to reach our congregational goal. Together we are building upon the 
blessings handed down to us from past generations! 

COA Garage Sale Set for April 22 & 23! 
Written by Clara Kosmela 
 
Although the dates seem far away, there is much to be done before the sale 
can begin. Hopefully you have started saving items to donate for us to sell. 
These can be brought to Fellowship Hall or the hallway across from the 
kitchen the week after Easter on Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday from 9 
am to 8 pm. You may also bring items on Thursday, April 21

st
 until NOON. 

 
Cindy Williams will be calling for helpers to price, sort, fold clothes and or-
ganize items on the tables. If we are lucky  enough to get many items then 
many helpers are needed! Cindy will be very pleased if you call her at 717-
715-0716 and volunteered. 
 
Doris Robb will be calling for cashiers sometime in March. Please be pre-
pared to help us out by agreeing to cashier Friday sometime between 8 am 
and 2 pm or Saturday 8 am to 1pm. You can get the time most convenient 
for you if you call Doris at 717-393-7788. 
 
Another way to help is to donate hot dogs (not chicken), hot dog rolls, sodas
(coke, diet coke, sprite, or orange soda), 24oz bottles of water, or chocolate 
cake with peanut butter icing. If we do not need to buy these items, it helps 
our profit considerably! We also appreciate small baggies with 3-4 cookies 
or brownies. If you are willing to donate these items please call the church 
office at 717-392 5718. There will be a tripod with a poster and post it notes 
for those attending church later in March. Thank you for your help!  

Celebrating Service: Who Started the Aluminum Can 
Collection & Recycling Process for the Support of 
Rader Park? 
 
Over 30 years ago, early in the morning, Pauline Brown would walk the 
streets where she lived and pick up aluminum cans and once she had a bag 
full, she took them to the recycling place on S. Prince Street.  A Rader Park 
fund was started at the church for the money collected from those cans.  
Pauline did her can “pick-up” quietly for over ten years and during that time 
she raised $4,000 for Rader Park. 
 
Today many people save aluminum cans and bring them to the Youth Cen-
ter.  Tom Weaver continues that ministry of picking up those cans and tak-
ing them to a recycling canter. Without the ambitious effort of Pauline Brown 
many years ago, we might not have some of the useful additions at Rader 
Park today. 
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Education & Family 

Helen Elmer And Kenneth Bernhardt 
Scholarships 

Each year, the Education Commission awards two 
scholarships to confirmed members of COA who are 
high school seniors.  The Helen Elmer scholarship is 
intended for a youth intending to further his/her edu-
cation at a college or university, while the Kenneth 
Bernhardt Scholarship is for someone attending a 
trade or technical school. 
 
Applications are available on the COA website by 
clicking here or can be found in the church mail slot 
in the office marked “Scholarships”.  Applications 
must be returned to the office by April 30, with notifi-
cation being announced by May 30.  Please contact 
Linda Lewis with any questions. 

The Apostles Academy and Heritage and Horizons are proud to announce some upcoming events hap-
pening at the church later this spring. We hope you are able to join us for this fun, varied, and engaging 
programming! 

• 4/24 at 3pm: Jazz Vocalist Robin Work and Her Quintet 
• Robin Work and Her Quintet hail from central PA, and will perform a concert of classic jazz 

and standards from the Great American Songbook. 
• Heritage and Horizons Spring Education Sessions (first four Tuesday mornings in May) 

• Heritage and Horizons has an exciting spring series planned, with a variety of speakers 
and topics. There are two sessions planned each Tuesday, which will be held in the sanc-
tuary. More details coming soon. 

The Story of Faith Formation Altar 
Cloth 

There is a special meaning to the cloth we use 
for the altar in the younger Faith Formation 
class.   
 
In 2004, Apostles presented a Vacation Bible 
School theme of Bible Times Marketplace. Eve-
ryone wore a costume (tunic) and moved 
through stations as a family.  We invited a weav-
er to participate at one of the Bible Times shops.  
She had each child weave a few rows of yarn 
into the cloth.  She then finished the cloth with 
fringes and added fish and stars.  All the chil-
dren attending VBS that year had a part in creat-
ing the altar cloth. 

Christian Summer Camp Discounts Available 
Did you know Church of the Apostles sponsors camperships?  For any members planning to attend a 
Christian camp, you can request for a 50% campership.  In addition, the Penn Central conference is also 
offering a 50% discount for members attending one of the local Lutheran camps. 
 
Outdoor ministries – Lutheran Camps – offers camping opportunities for kindergarten through high school, 
families, adults and older folks.  Activities include nature crafts, water adventures, mountain biking, eques-
trian sports, adventure camps, biking, boating and hiking.  For more information on camping opportunities – 
www.lutherancamping.org/forms/SummerBrochure.pd  
 
To utilize these discounts, please see below: 

• Penn Central – Use promo code PENNCENTRAL2022 on registration form 
• Church of the Apostles – Need a payment form completed and signed.  Please see Bev Moran, COA 

camp representative or a member of the Education commission. 

https://apostlesucc.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/CHURCH-Scholarship-application.pdf
http://www.lutherancamping.org/forms/SummerBrochure.pd
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Community Outreach 

Together We Can Welcome Refugees! 
Written by Linda Lewis 
 
Church World Services Lancaster (CWS) is committed to showing welcome to refugees, immigrants, and 
asylum-seekers and other uprooted people within the United States who are seeking safety and the oppor-
tunity to rebuild their lives.  For more than thirty years, CWS  has welcomed thousands of new neighbors 
from around the world to our beautiful country. Through partnerships with faith groups, organizations and 
individuals, we empower our newest neighbors to build new lives in peace and security, providing up to five 
years of service and support.  
 
They are now inviting church groups to form Welcome Teams to assist in the integration of refugees into 
our community.  In the words of CWS, “Welcome Teams collaborate with CWS to empower a refugee fami-
ly new to Lancaster by walking alongside them in intentional friendship, breaking through the cycle of isola-
tion that oftentimes comes with being new to a community.”  
 
Responsibilities of Welcome Teams include: 

• Setting up a household (furniture and home goods) for a family. 
• Help them to integrate within Lancaster, assisting with transportation, clothing, health, conversation, 

community and cultural guide, financial education, job development, and schooling. 
 

If you are interested in exploring the idea of forming a Welcome Team here at Church of Apostles, please 
call me at 717-333-1327 or email me at LLewis103@comcast.net  by mid-March at the latest, so that we 
can meet with CWS to learn more about this opportunity. 

One Great Hour of Sharing 
The Apostle Paul talks at length about LOVE.  The people of Corinth, Ephesus, Galatia were only known 
to each other through Paul’s letters.  He urged them to see and live a connection to each other through 
LOVE.  In today’s world, it is again difficult to see and live a connection to others.   The picture of a wom-
an standing in debris near a sooty, twisted swing frame fills us with sadness.  We may imagine the smell 
as we are shown the muck left behind after a flood.  Are those feelings LOVE? 
 
When we give to ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING  we work alongside families to restore structures, 
communities, and hope.   Our giving ensures that no matter how difficult the situation, LOVE remains, 
LOVE restores, LOVE connects!  On Sunday, March 27, our OGHS offering will be received.  If you would 
like to give online, please click here to explore your options.  

mailto:LLewis103@comcast.net
https://apostlesucc.org/give/
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Market Basket (Grocery Cards) 
Do you shop at Stauffers, Giant or Weis markets? Are you willing to earn 5% 
cashback for our church just by purchasing your usual groceries?  At absolute-
ly no cost to you!  We hope so!  That’s why our sale of Grocery cards here at 
COA continues undaunted while covid safety precautions continue. 
 
On the first and second Sundays of each month, you may order (with pay-
ment by cash, check or Realm) Stauffers ($50), Giant ($50), or Weis ($50) Gro-
cery Cards. Some cards may be available for immediate purchase and use. 
Purchased cards are useable the same as cash at the appropriate grocery 
stores. The benefit is that the church gets a 5% return from our bulk purchases 
of cards.  These additional funds are then used to support our Outreach pro-
grams. 
 
There are a couple of ways to purchase grocery cards currently:   
1. You may order cards (with payment at time of order) OR (to be paid for up-

on receipt) to be picked up on the first two Sundays of the following month. 
You may now pay via the Realm site (plus courtesy fee). Cards may be 
ordered in the Narthex on the 1

st
 and 2

nd
 Sundays of the month, following 

each worship service. Simply complete an available order form, attach your 
payment (check payable to COA with Market Basket on the memo line), 
Realm or cash, and give it to the person at the table.  

2. You may order cards for immediate purchase and pickup (we often, but not 
always, have some extra cards beyond the number that have been pre-
ordered) by phoning Karen Helmeczi (717-299-2972) or emailing to kjhel-
meczi@gmail.com.  Arrangements can be made to pick up and pay for 
these cards (check to COA as above or cash) on Sunday mornings or other 
convenient times or at the Helmeczi residence in Homestead Village (1832 
Westcott Drive) very near the church or other negotiated location. 

 
Please call if you have questions. - Karen Helmeczi 

Interested in  

Donating?  
 

Food Bank Needs: 

• Rice 

• Boxed/Canned 
Potatoes 

• Mac’ n’ Cheese 

• Spaghetti 
Sauce 

• Soup  

• Canned Corn 

 

Apostles  

Assistance Needs: 

• Laundry deter-
gent 

• Deodorant 
• Toilet Paper 
• Conditioner & 

Shampoo 
 

Stamps for  

Veterans! 
 

Remember we are 
still collecting used  
(cancelled) stamps 
off of envelopes to 
save for Veterans. 
Stamps can be 
dropped off in the of-
fice in a box labeled 
stamps.  If you have 
any questions, please 
reach out to Linda 
Eaton at 717-393-
0274. 

 

Apostles Caring Carts 
Written by Jane McCartney 
 
Treats for Heroes Update 
Many thanks to all of you who donated treats for the hospital heroes! The staff 
working in the COVID unit and the ER at LGH were thrilled with all of the treats 
that we were able to provide for them. These true heroes work so hard every 
day to care for our community and they certainly appreciate our kindness. 
 
Celebrating New Beginnings with Our Next Ministry!  
Our next ministry in the Caring Cart will be a in the form of a “Baby Shower!” 
Everyone loves celebrating new life, so for Mother’s Day we would like to 
“shower” the mothers in the Healthy Beginnings Plus Program at LGH. This is a 
program which helps first-time, low income mothers and infants receive health 
care services, health education, emotional support, and guidance. A team of 
doctors, certified nurse midwives, nurses, and social workers provide support to 
these new mothers. It is a wonderful program. We will be collecting donations 
for the infants throughout March, April, and part of May until Mother’s Day. 
Please take a “baby foot” from the poster on the Outreach board and donate 
the item written on the foot and put your donations in the LARGE Caring Cart in 
the Narthex before Mother’s Day. Thank you for all that you generously donate 
to all of our Outreach ministries! We are definitely spreading God’s love to all 
people!  

mailto:kjhelmeczi@gmail.com
mailto:kjhelmeczi@gmail.com
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Articles for the Crown 
 

Please send articles for the April edition of the Crown to 
Schuyler Nissly, the Administrative and Communications 

Coordinator by Tuesday, March 15 at:  
office@apostlesucc.org.   

 
Please be aware that articles MUST be submitted by the 

15th and be less than 200 words unless it has been previ-
ously arranged to have a longer article included or for a 
date extension.  If you have any questions please direct 

them to Schuyler.  

*50+ Anniversary 

**90+ Birthdays 

Want to Receive the Crown Digitally?  

If you would like to update your preferences on how you 

are receiving the Crown whether that be digitally, print, or 

both,  please contact us at  office@apostlesucc.org or di-

rectly update your preferences through your Realm login 

and by signing up for our emails right on the home page at 

apostlesucc.org 

3/1 Frank & Teresa Wilson 

3/16 Kenneth & Bonnie Medved 

3/18 Stephen & Gail Noland* 

3/2 Pat Sullenberger* 

3/3 Betsy Bischoff 

3/5 Judy Jarvis 

3/7 David Longenecker 

3/9 Susan Shaak 

3/10 Anya Sheffer 

3/11 Scott Moore 

3/13 Marty Holmes 

3/14 Max Koehler 

3/14 Kathleen Stoyer 

3/16 Patricia Shane 

3/16 Peter VanBuskirk 

3/17 Jean Cunningham* 

3/18 Hunter Hackenburg 

3/18 Sharon Schaeffer 

3/19 Chris Bracken 

3/20 Mara Pakalnins 

3/21 Jan Baker 

3/22 Milt Gockley* 

3/22 Erik Laymon 

3/23 Luci Stoltzfus 

3/25 Barbara Butzer* 

3/27 Randy Morrison 

3/27 Caroline Rice 

3/29 Loris Cunningham 

3/30 Gary Brown 

3/31 Nathan Moore 

mailto:office@apostlesucc.org
mailto:office@apostlesucc.org
https://apostlesucc.org
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March 6 

In loving memory of Paula Alspach 

by her Parents, Betty and Robert Perry 

 

March 13 

In loving memory of Helen Farell 

by her Daughter, Pat Sullenberger 

 

March 20 

In loving memory of Thomas R. Lewis. Sr. 

by Linda and Tom Lewis 

 

March 27 

In loving memory of our parents, Robert and Cathe-
rine Johns and Louis and Anna Gaudioso, Sr., and 

sister, Patti Saurka 

By the Gaudioso Family 

Flowers are an integral part of our worship 
service. Not only providing a physical 
symbol of beauty during our worship, after 
the service they are given as a symbol of 
love and caring to a member of our 
community who is unable to be with us 
physically. The cost of our flowers and 
bulletins averages about $110 a week. Our 
suggested contribution for sponsoring 
flowers and bulletins is $35; however, any 
amount is welcomed and appreciated. 
 
If you would like to sponsor flowers, please 
fill out the form below and place it in the 
offering plate or send it into the office. A 
thank-you letter will be sent following your 
sponsorship with directions for sending in 
your donation. Thank you for your support 
in this important ministry. 
 
Worship Commission 
 
I would like to sponsor flowers on the  
following date:  
__________________________________ 
 
 
“In honor of” or “In memory of”  
__________________________________ 
__________________________________ 
__________________________________ 
 
Your name  
__________________________________ 
 
 
Phone number  
__________________________________ 

 
 

Please place this form in the church  
office or an offering plate. 

If you have any questions please 
contact:  

Jean Heidig  717-394-8733 
Wilma Klingler  717-584-6430 



  

 10 

President: Donna Carr 
Ph: 717-475-5285   
Email: skeetcarr@comcast.net 
 
Vice President: Karen Braun  
Ph: 717-471-5987 
Email: kareunbraun87@gmail.com 
 
Secretary: Johanna Baker 
Ph: 717-799-0001 
Email: Johanna.baker@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer : Cathy Kenlin 
Ph: 717-940-0364    
Email: cmkenlin@comcast.net 
 
Education Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday at 6:30pm in Fellowship 
Hall) 
Chair: Judy Waltman 
Ph:  717-285-7395  
Email: jlwaltman@comcast.net 
 
Worship Commission 
(Meets the 1st Monday of the month at 6:30pm in 
the Choir Room) 
Chair: Bernie Fickes 
Ph:  717-925-9155  
Email: penguindiva@verizon.net 

Parish Life Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month at 7pm in 
Room 308-310) 
Chair: Clara Kosmela 
Ph: 717-468-3492 
Email: joli6291@yahoo.com 
 
Property Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Monday of the month at 7pm in 
Room 305) 
Chair: Herb Forry 
Ph: 717-201-7863  
Email: heforry@comcast.net 
 
Stewardship Commission 
(Meets the 2nd Thursday of the month at 7pm in 
the Narthex) 
Chair: George Alspach 
Ph: 717-201-2526 
Email: galspach@aol.com 
 
Outreach Commission 
(Meets 2

nd
 Monday at 7pm every other month in 

the Parlor) 
Chair: Jane McCartney 
Ph: 717-392-4844    

Email: spmccartney@comcast.net 

COUNCIL MEMBERS AND COMMISSION CHAIRS 

We start the year with deep thanks for the generosity of the members and friends of this congregation, for 

gifts of faith given this year, and those provided from generations past.  To learn how to include a legacy 

gift in your will, or a as a living saint, please contact a Pastor or the chair of the stewardship commission.  

 January 2022 January 2021 

Revenue $139,926.76 $37,648.74 

Endowment Draws $0 $0 

Operating Expenses $54,193.34 $53,598.31 

Net Operating Income 85,733.42 (15,949.57) 

Giving Report 

Financial Report 

mailto:skeetcarr@comcast.net
mailto:joli6291@yahoo.com
mailto:heforry@comcast.net
mailto:galspach@aol.com
mailto:spmccartney@comcast.net
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Church of the Apostles Prayer Chain 

If you have a need or concern for yourself or others, please call or email any person on the Prayer Chain and your 

request will be sent through all the links of the chain and the power of prayer will be a blessing to you and yours. 

COA Events 
• Every Monday, 9:30 am - 11:30 am, Bible Study  

• Every Other Week until March 28,  5 Practices of Faithful Congregation Discussion Groups 

• Three options available: Sundays 10 am - 11 am, Mondays 11 am - 12 pm, Tuesdays 7 pm -
8 pm (Zoom). 

• Every Wednesday in Lent (March 9 - April 13), 10 am - 11 am or 5 pm - 6 pm, Labyrinth Walk in 
the Sanctuary 

• Wednesday, March 2 at 7 pm,  Ash Wednesday Service in the Sanctuary 

• Saturday, April 9 from 10 am - 12 pm, Easter Egg Hunt in Rader Park 

• Friday April 22 and Saturday April 23,  COA Garage Sale 

• Sunday, April 24, Rader Park Cleanup 

• Sunday, April 24 at 3 pm, Robin Work Quintet Concert 

Upcoming Events and Activities 

Steve/Monica Daniels      (717) 299-6007 or monicadaniels54@gmail.com    
Lynn Steedle           (717) 390-4152 or ccsteedle@gmail.com 
Bev Keller                (717) 898-2146 or bek0914@aol.com 
Nancy Steger               (717) 617-2635 or nancyasteger@gmail.com 
Jean Heidig           (717) 394-8733 or jean.heidig@gmail.com 
Donna Carr                (717) 397-6305 or skeetcarr@comcast.net 
 
Mary Ellen Bachman    (717) 393-8922   
Susan Shaak                  (717) 872-2987 
Doug Nutt               (717) 283-2937 
Cindy Williams         (717) 572-3808 

Community Events That Explore Faith 
• Mondays, March 14, 21, and 28 from 7 pm - 8:30 pm on Zoom, Sofa Spirituality Dialogues Hosted by 

Congregation Shaarai Shomayim of Lancaster.  Please click here for more information!  If you would 
like to register for this exciting event, click here.  

Activities in Outdoor Ministry 
• Lenten Day Apart,  March 12 from 9 am - 3 pm at Wittel Farm. Click here for more information 

• Women’s Spring Quilting Retreat, March 18-20 at Camp Kirchenwald. Click here for more information 
and to register.  

• Summer Open House, March 20 from 2 pm -  4:30 pm at both Kirchenwald and Nawakwa.  For regis-
tration and more information, please click here for Nawakwa and here for Kirchenwald.  

 

Please be on the lookout for more information regarding upcoming volunteer days, work days, retreats, 
Summer Camp and more in upcoming editions of the Crown!  

https://apostlesucc.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Sofa-spirituality-Flier-March-2022.pdf
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040c4caaa82ea4ff2-sofa
https://www.lutherancamping.org/event/lenten-day-apart-2022/
https://www.lutherancamping.org/event/womens-quilting-weekend-2022/
https://www.lutherancamping.org/event/summer-camp-open-house-nawakwa-0322/
https://www.lutherancamping.org/event/summer-camp-open-house-kirchenwald-0322/
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Connect With 
Us!  

 

 

Need Spiritual 
Inspiration?  

Visit us at 
www.apostlesucc.org/
faith-and-inspiration 
for weekly devotion-
als, sounds for the 

soul and more!  

Church of the Apostles Staff Directory 
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Lancaster, PA 

Church of the Apostles,  UCC 

1850 Marietta Avenue 

Lancaster, PA 17603-2398 

Phone:  717-392-5718 

Email:  office@apostlesucc.org 

www.apostlesucc.org 

A Stephen Ministry Congregation 

Office 
 

Communications & Administrative 
Coordinator 

Schuyler Nissly ext. 8200 
office@apostlesucc.org 

 
Finance Administrator 

April Fisher ext. 8207 
finance@apostlesucc.org 

 
 
 

Operations 
 

Property Manager 
Eric MacLaren ext. 8214 
ericm@apostlesucc.org 

 
Sexton 

Larry Rongione 
 

Technology Specialist 
Jonathan Shaub 

Pastors and Leadership 
 

Senior Pastor  
The Rev Kathryn L. Kuhn ext. 8201 

kathrynk@apostlesucc.org 
 

Associate Pastor 
The Rev. Joseph Motz ext. 8202 

josephm@apostlesucc.org 
 

Youth Leader  
Jonathan Paredes 

 
Music 

 
Director of Music Ministry & Interim Bell 

Choir Director 
Lars Potteiger ext. 8203 
larsp@apostlesucc.org 

 
Director of Adult Choirs & Instrumental 

Music 
Nathan Sheffer 

 
Children’s Choir Director 

Breanne Zipko 

http://www.apostlesucc.org/faith-and-inspiration
http://www.apostlesucc.org/faith-and-inspiration
http://www.facebook.com/ChurchoftheApostlesLancaster
http://instagram.com/apostlesucclanc
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4hLE8sf9_UuZgsh48PxREA

